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Brothers of the Department of the Chesapeake, I am humbled by your confidence in me to execute the 

position to which I am elected.  As with my predecessors, I will place first and foremost the welfare of our 

Brothers and Sisters of the Allied Orders.   

 

The closing of the 134th Encampment of the Department of the Chesapeake begins a new year for our 

organization.  I do not know when Civil Authorities will ease / lift COVID-19 meeting restrictions, but I pray it 

is soon.  In the interim, I encourage camps to take every advantage of virtual technology in conducting business 

of the Order until we can safely meet again.   

 

We are the Department of the Chesapeake.  We are not 14 isolated camps.   I will use virtual technology 

to open lines of meaningful communications with Department and Camp officers.  Specifics to be published in 

future order.   

 

Last, but not least, I wish to congratulate the newly elected and re-elected officers of the Department of 

the Chesapeake and members of the Department Council. I look forward to your guidance in support. 

 

Senior Vice Commander  Brian Horgan, PCC 

Junior Vice Commander Tommy Chapman, CC 

Secretary/Treasurer D. Michael Beard, PDC 

Assistant Treasurer Barry Famous, PCC 

Department Council  Jay Rarick, PDC 

Department Council  W. Faron Taylor, PDC 

Department Council  Timothy McCoy, PDC 

 

In accordance with the Constitution and Regulations of our Order and the Bylaws of the Department, I 

hereby publish the following appointments: 
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  Chaplain  Dr. Clifton Potter, PCC 

  Color Bearer  Robert Heath, PCC 

  Eagle Scout Coordinator  Robert Stine, PCC 

  Graves Registration  Stephen Hammond, PCC 

  Guard/Guide (dual potion)  Howard Bartholf, CC 

  Historian  Steven Bohling, PCC 

  JROTC/ROTC Coordinator  Roger Leturno, PCC 

  Civil War Monuments  Jay Rarick, PDC 

  Patriotic Instructor  Andrew Johnson, PCC 

  Signals Officer Mark Day, PCinC 

  Chief of Staff Timothy Ahlgrim, CC 

 

 

Ordered this 17th day of April, 2021. 

 

 

By order of: 

 

 

ROGER L. LETURNO 

Department Commander 

 

Attest: 

MICHAEL BEARD 

Department Secretary – Treasurer 

 


